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Dear Members,

The second year of my term as president was again cut short by COVID which was

again disappointing and presented many challenges. For what was another

challenging year I 'm happy to report that we were able to maintain our player base and

offer as much football as we were permitted for our members. Hopefully we will be able

to provide a full season in 2022.

I 'd like to take this opportunity to thank our outgoing head coach Steve Lawrence for

his 8 years of service to the club. His passion for the kids and their football

development will be very hard to replace. During his 8 years he also put in a lot of time

coaching the Men 's Championship, Women 's Championship, and most recently the

Men 's Over 35. On behalf of PBFC I thank him for everything he has done for the club.

This year we had the 16th Anniversary of the Annual Dimos Mastoris Day. The Annual

Windgap Warriors vs Life Members match took place with the Warriors

reclaiming the Cup. The Dimi Shield Match saw the PBFC 1st Grade Championship

team take on Waverley Old Boys. Final Score being 3-2 to WOBFC.

This year the Dimos Mastoris Award was awarded to Stan Stamatellis. This is an award

he greatly deserved for the countless years of leadership and service to PBFC.

Jellicoe Park was renamed to the 'The George Lundy Sporting Fields" at Jellicoe Park

in honour of our previous president and life member George Lundy. This was a great

honour for him and his family. To celebrate the day we played Phoenix for the

inaugural George Lundy Charity Shield. It a thrilling match, PBFC won the 1st ever

George Lundy Charity Shield 1-0 over Phoenix. On the day PBFC was able to raise

$5,000 for the OCAGI Mark Grundy Oesophageal Cancer Awareness Group. Thank you

to all who contributed to the cake stall and the donations on the day and a thank you

to Phoenix FC for your generous donation.

I want to acknowledge the Community recognition received by some of our volunteers

this year. Paul Taliana was awarded the Bayside Council 's Sportsperson of the Year for

his tireless work as our MiniRoos Director and overall contribution to the club.

Marquis Abela, our Pumas (U4s) Head Coach for 4 years, was honoured with the

Kingsford-Smith Community Service Award. Well done to both and we can 't thank you

enough for your contribution to the club!

Unfortunately the 2021 season was cut short in June but we were able to restart in

spring rebranding our Wednesday night competition as Spring4Fútbol. It was great to

see the park packed again with kids outside and enjoying themselves.

Lastly I would like to thank the PBFC board for all the hardwork and effort put in this

year.

All the best, have a safe and enjoyable Christmas break.

Glenn Redding

President's

Report



Dear Members,

Another tough year but we are a Board have tried to put on as much for the kids as we could and the 2

major events we held for Dimi Day and the new George Lundy Charity Shield were a major hit.

A special thanks for Bayside Council in their help to help us organise the 1st ever George Lundy Charity

Shield, with the renaming of our facilities and fields to the George Lundy Sporting Fields. What a great

honour for an incredible man who did so much for our club.

This year we were lucky enough to be supported by our sponsors in a year that has been hard for many

businesses. We are very grateful for the ongoing support:

Platinum sponsor - EISS Super

Major sponsor - NGF (NG Farah)

Hospitality sponsor - Newmarket Hotel/Manhattan Superbowl

Gear sponsors:

PointBrik, Jolt Electrical, FoneExpress, Budget Petrol, Maroubra Building & Landscape (MBS)

Local Partners:

Gardeners Road Physiotherapy, Lucas Meats

Charities/Foundations: Bayside Women's Shelter, Windgap Foundation, Heartbeat of Football

These sponsors and local partners ensure that the club can keep offering the excellent programs we do

to our members for the foreseeable future.

We want to also welcome our new Team Sponsors who helped kit out some of our team in wonderful

training jackets. Thank you to the following local businesses for your support:

Budget Petrol, Jolt Electrical, Peak Property, Plumbfirst, Percentage Finance, Billy's Cafe and KPVE.

We were able to hold our Annual Dimos Mastoris Shield and the Annual Windgap Warriors vs LIfe

Members game which was fantastic! The Warriors retaining the shield and paying a big tribute to the late

George Lundy.

Our Annual Fundraiser - this year we decided to honour our Annual Fundraiser in the name of George and

his contribution to our club. He was such a big advocate for fundraising for our community and we felt it

was best suited we hold our Annual Fundraiser on the George Lundy Charity Shield Day and select a

charity to support yearly. This year we were able to raise $5,000 for the OCAGI Mark Grundy Oesophageal

Cancer Awareness Group, which is a very close charity to George's family.

The focus in the coming years will be on being able to recoup our member numbers and provide a better

product for the members, keeping football played as long as possible through the year.

Look forward to a less turbulent year in 2022.

Warm Regards,

Julia Chernoukha

Secretary

Secretary's

Report



Lighting upgrade to install a new centre pole, changeover to all new LED lighting

which will increase our overall LUX levels, provide better lighting distribution and

reduction in glare, allowing for the playing of night matches.

A portion of this will also be allocate to the BBQ shelter and storage

Solar panels and water tank

Safety fencing to the northern area

Increase in trees

Welcome to all our members and thank you for your continued support of the club.

The Audit and Financial reports have been finalised by the auditor and accountant, and

we can report this year we had a turnover of $592,845.96 an increase on the 2020 FY of

approximately $90,868.02.

The most significant factors that have lead to an increase in our overall turnover is:

We were awarded Grant monies of $65,000 from the Community Building partnerships

fund which will be invested to develop the new BBQ shelter and storage facilities to be

finished in 2022.

We were also awarded the Greater Cities Sport Infrastructure Grant of $400,000 that will

allow a number of upgrades to Jellicoe park, this is an agreement between PBFC, Bayside

Council and Office of Sport, that we applied for in 2020 and are working on providing the

following:

Our largest income stream continues to be registrations, however these were down 15%

mainly due to Covid 19 and we have experienced a reduction in sponsorships of $37,000

(34% reduction), mainly due to our business partners who have also struggled with Covid

19 restrictions.

We would like to acknowledge the continuing support of our Major sponsors in NG Farah

and the Newmarket hotel, also the Budget petrol Group, Maroubra Building supplies and

all our smaller team sponsors.

The audited figures show an overall profit of $224,782.55, however with adjustment of

$120K and $65K of Grant funding monies this will reduces to around $40,000.

Our total closing bank balances are $367,809.94.

Regards,

Stan Stamatellis

Treasurer

Treasurer's
Report



Dear Members,

This was my 8th year as the Club 's Head Coach.

This year has really been a tough one for all involved in the club once again.

It has been a pleasure to get to spend time with more coaches across all our age groups at the

club and do some Talent Identification. 

This year I had the pleasure of working to Jacob Riesel as my assistant and we introduced a

few more things to the programs such as the internal coaching courses. We were again

supported by Vince Hansimikali to help us with our club programs as well as our grading

process for future years.

Thank you to all the Coaches for your commitment to the kids and our members in Juniors

teams . Do not forget all of the Coaches are volunteers. Something to be very proud of. 

I can safely say we do something no other club does! 

A lot of our new and young coaches are also coming through our Senior players, which is great

to see. Role models who are true club people makes my job much easier.

Our  new and exciting development program called the Football Excellence Program was a hit!

Over 60 kids joined us for the 1st 2 terms before we went into lockdown.

Our 5th year in a row we have run a Spring Competition at the club complimentary to our

members. We have over 500 kids participating in this, more than any program in the area for

kids U5 to U12. We re-branded the program due to circumstances we faced to be called

"Spring4Fútbol". The idea was brought on by small sided football with less worry about

"coaching". We want the kids to just play and have fun. This will keep them active almost 12

months of the year and playing through the off-season, developing their skills further, not only

football skill but their gross motor skills. This will make the transition back into Winter sport

much easier.

As many of you may know, this was my last year as Head Coach of PBFC. It was been an

incredible 8 years for me and the club and I am very proud to have achieved what I have for us.

Thank you to all of you for support over the year and 2 guys in particular, Stan Stamatellis and

George Lundy for bringing me to the club. I wouldn 't have it any other way and have enjoyed

every minute of it!

See you all around the parks!

Regards,

Steve Lawrence

Technical

Director's

Report



U5, U6 & U7's - 28 teams

U8's - 7 boys teams and 1 girls team

U9's - 7 boys and 2 girls teams

U10's - 5 boys and 2 girls teams

U11's -  4 boys and 5 girls teams

U12's - 7 boys 2 girls teams

Dear Members,

This was my second year as MiniRoos director has been difficult due to the fact we only played 7

rounds. Lucky enough we have been able to play a 6 week Spring competition (street futbol).

We had 70 miniroos teams throughout the winter competition. 

Although this year was difficult I thoroughly enjoyed my time as MiniRoos director and seeing the

kids each week. 

I'd like to thank Steve and Vince for running the FEP and to all the coaches, and staff who helped

make it a success. This was the first year we had the FEP. We had approximately 60 kids

participating. 

I'd like to thank all the coaches, managers and parents. Ground staff and referees and to my

assistants Vanessa and Ben who helped make my job easy and enjoyable each week. 

To Steve Lawrence, who has taken a break from football I wish you and your family all the best and

many thanks for all the years you have helped the club and the MiniRoos.

Thank you to all the committee and club members, I wish you a Merry Christmas and a safe New

Year. 

Kind Regards,

Paul Taliana

MiniRoos

Report



What a year we have had once again!

Firstly I would like to thank all the volunteers, coaches, managers and anyone that helped along

the way. It was a testing year and all the help we got was much appreciated.

COVID-19 set us back once again. We held our trials for our juniors early and everything went as

planned. The season started off strong but we then had the interruption of COVID-19 once again

in the middle of the season and everything was left in the land of uncertainty. The major problem

we faced when we were finally told we could go back to playing football there was no

competition to go back to!

The most important thing this year, was our children got to play football. I hope that 2022 is a

much better one for football!

Regards,

John Stavour

Juniors Director

 

Season 's Competitive Results

Under 13’s Boys                             

Junior Boys Championship  Gold > 5th

Junior Boys Division 2           Hunters > 1st      

Junior Boys Division 2           B 's > 7th   

Under 13’s Girls

Junior Girls Championship    Phoenix > 4th

Under 14’s Boys

Junior Boys Championship    Aces > 1st

Junior Boys Division 2             Ascending > 3rd

Junior Boys Championship    Epics > 5th

Under 15’s Boys

Junior Boys Division Championship Tigers > 1st

Junior Boys Division Championship Panthers > 2nd

Junior Boys Division Championship Eagles > 4th

Junior Boys Division Championship Warriors > 6th

Under 15’s Girls

Junior Girls Championship     Red > 7th

Under 16’s Boys

Junior Boys Championship   Pumas (U15s) > 7th (late regrade)

Under 17’s Girls

Junior Girls Championship    > 2nd

Under 18’s Boys

Junior Boys Championship   18A > 1st

Junior Boys Championship Goal Diggers > 8th

                               

Juniors

Report



It was my 2nd year on our club Board and unfortunately another tough year for

football overall.

We ended up fielding quite a few Seniors Teams this year! 

Premier League Men 1st Grade

Premier League Reserve Grade

AAM6

AAM7 

AAM8

O35MA

O45MA

AAW2

AAW3

Our Men 's O35s were Championship winners this year! Well done boys.

Our Premier League Men 's were again looked after by Alex Robertson. A lot of new

faces this year and lots of youth and hunger added to the sides! The boys did the

club proud when they secured the 1st ever George Lundy Charity Shield against

Phoenix!

A special thanks for Sean from Benchmark Physio, our local partner for providing

injury prevention measures at the park for the teams.

I hope that 2022 will be a better one for all in football!

Regards,

Vince Hansimikali

Seniors Director

Seniors

Report



In 2017, Proudly Sponsored by:

If you wish to get in touch with the Board please contact us at the below contact.


The Club is looking for sponsors. Please contact us if you are interested or know


anyone who can help:

secretary@pbfc.com.au

Contact Us


